APPLE VALLEY GUN CLUB

General Membership Minutes

December 13, 2023

Called to Order: 7:02 pm

Pledge of Allegiance - Presentation of the Colors by the Boy Scouts and recital by all in attendance.

Presentation of \$1,000 end of year appreciation check to Boy Scouts Troop 357

Quorum Confirmation: by Dina McKinney

All members recited NRA 3 Gun Safety Rules

Approval of November 2023 GM Minutes- Debbie moved approval. Second by Jonathan. All in favor. Motion passes

Welcome Adam Janzen to talk about his experience with the Scholarship Program.

Tim announced the BOD approval of the scholarship for \$1k to Don Vito Martin.

Reports

President-Timothy Neubauer

Reminder the scholarship application period (Dec 1 - March 1).
 Application will be made a stand-alone document on the website under the membership tab/forms.

Vice President-Deborah Harris:

1. Report on Safety at the Range (both good and bad): Reminded everyone to sign in when coming to the range.

Treasurer- Jonathan Weldy:

- 1. Report on account balances to include Business Checking, Capital Account, Money Market Account, and Scholarship Account. BOD reviewed and presented no questions.
- 2. Finance account compliance. The totals on the account are going to change to follow the new P&Ps in realocating the funds for more identifiable banking. Jonathan moved the BOD to support the email recieved from DCB and allow Tracey and Jonathan to move funds around. Second by Gary. No discussion. All in favor. None opposed.
- 3. We are going to continue to meet at the Fairgrounds in 2024.

Secretary- Dina McKinney:

- 1. Report on Membership numbers- total 1,203 (571 regular, 490 senior, 139 associate, 3 honorary life)
- 2. Mark your calendars! In-Person Renewal day is 01/20/24 from 8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. Renew and get your membership card on the same day.

- 3. Remember Renewals are your responsibility regardless of receiving a packet!
- 4. First round renewal packets going out to voting members the week of 12/11. If you did early renewal, you can come to in-person renewal day and pick up your card, otherwise it will be mailed out at the beginning of February. Next round mailing will be associates and probationary members, which will be submitted after processing December new members.
- 5. Banquet tickets now on sale for early bird pricing of \$50. Get them on Eventbrite or tonight at the merchandise table.

Range Reports

• <u>Pistol Range-John Melton</u>: Reminder, no magnum rounds on steel! There are some fun targets out on Bay 1. Also, no .17 HMR.

Dan Floyd - SASP: Dan explained the program, dates, and times. They are going to take 4- kids in July to compete. To raise the money, he is selling raffle tickets. Dan explained the requirements and process to go to Nationals.

Jr Pistol-Don Martin: Don explained the program and the success he's having. He went over the dates and time. Dec 20th is a holiday party pot lock for all the Jr programs. RSVP so he knows how many people to accomodate. If anyone is interested in coaching, reach out to Don.

- Indoor Range -Ray Jameson: absent, no report
- <u>Rifle Range-Jason Myskow</u>: all is good on the range. There's heaters and lights and you can shoot until 10 pm. If you know anyone shooting large rounds, talk to them because they are destroying the steel. He is leaving the dueling tree instead of replacing it for now so hopefully people will recongize the problem. There are now hit indicators on some of the targets as well.

Alex Montenegro: Alex went over the CMP program in detail. He gave info on the upcoming match and invited everyone out.

- <u>Trap Range- Dave Scheppmann:</u> Dave went over the open trap schedule and pricing. He gave requirements on ammo as well.
- Archery Range-Sandy Oberlies: Sandy went over the open archery schedule. They are canceling the regularly scheduled date that falls on Christmas. Sandy gave pricing.
- <u>Facilities Don McAfee:</u> Range is looking really good. There was a large work party in November. Thank you member, Tim, for all the help. Don went over the next work party information.

Other Reports

- Merchandise-Michelle Nakata: If you ordered a jacket, they are in! Come pick it up! Michelle went over the merchandise on hand and pricing.
- <u>Education and Training-Debbie Harris:</u> There are no classes the rest of this month! Merry Christmas! Debbie went over some of the programs.
- <u>Matches-Sam Martinez:</u> Sam went over the matches coming up and gave a brief description of the matches. Debbie went over her recent experience with attending a match and encouraged people to show up.

Special Report

- <u>David Smith with a Legislative Update</u>: Absent.
- Welcome Maria and Jerry with the CRPA! Maria explained the purpose of the CRPA and how busy it has been with all of the litigation going on right now. Maria presented an award to Tim for the support AVGC gives to the CRPA. Maria thanked John and Terry for running our CRPA table and went over the gun giveaway currently running. Jerry addressed the membership and gave a banner and flyers for RangeCon in May that the club is hosting. Jerry explained SB2 and what the CRPA is doing about it. Go on to the website and express your opinion!

OLD BUSINESS -

1. None

NEW BUSINESS

- 1. BOD Candidate Statements:
 - a. Vice President Nominee: Tracey Graham (absent)
 - b. Vice President Nominee: Jason Myskow
 - c. Secretary Nominee: Dina McKinney
 - d. 2-year Director Nominee: Jenaraye Graham (absent)
 - e. 2-year Director Nominee: Allen Rutledge (absent)
 - f. 2-year Director Nominee: Bill Stephens (read by Jonathan)
 - g. 1-year Director Nominee: Rod Ison

Everyone present addressed the membership.

- 2. Members Forum (if there were any submissions): None submitted.
- 3. Introduction of new members by Tim. Debbie went over the probationary requirements and reminded them to pick up their new member packets. Sandy moved to approve the new members as probationary. Second by Roland. All in favor. Motion passes.
- 4. 50/50 raffle with half the proceeds going to the Scholarship Fund. Winner! Jonathan wins! Money is donated back to the fund!

Respectfully Submitted, Dina McKinney, Secretary Apple Valley Gun Club